

Guardian Angels Catholic Primary School

Newsletter No. 39

Friday 19th July 2019

Guided by the teachings of the Church we pray, work, celebrate, and care for each other and other people using the gifts we have been given by God the Father, Son and Spirit.

This half term's virtues are:

<u>Intentional:</u> Planning our actions and choosing to live how God wants us to. Every action we make has an impact on other people and the world around us. If we live intentionally, we listen to our conscience and deliberately decide that the actions we take will have a positive impact. We use the earth's resources wisely, think about the choices we make, and care for God's creation.

<u>Prophetic:</u> Spreading the word of God through how we live our lives. As we choose to act intentionally and make good decisions, we encourage others to do the same. We set a good example through our words and deeds and inspire other people to act in a positive and wise way. We help people to make the right decisions themselves and think about how God wants them to live their lives.

Dates for your diary		
Friday 19 th July		Toy Day
		School closes for the Summer Holidays
Monday 2 nd September		Staff Inset Day
Tuesday 3 rd September		Pupils back in school



Invitation to Mass

All families are invited to <u>Family Mass</u> on the first Sunday of each month at The Mother of God and Guardian Angels Church:

Sunday August 4th at 9.45am

Please join the FIA (Faith in Action) for tea, coffee, cakes and biscuits which will be served in the porch Following mass, we hope to see you there.

Changes to School Hours from September 2019

Reminder that school will begin at 8.55am Monday to Friday and close at 2pm on Friday, starting from September 2019. All other timings will remain the same. Please remember that from September the school gates (back and side) in the mornings will open at 8.45am and close at 8.55am. If you arrive after this time you will need to enter through the main reception and sign your child in with reasons for why your child is late.

SATS Results

Well done to all our Year 6 children who received their SATs results this week. Their effort definitely showed in the fantastic results each child achieved. Thank you also to Mr Johnson, Mrs Martin, Mr Spindlow and Mrs Hughes for supporting and preparing the children so well for these tests.

Change in School Mass Day From September

Please be aware that our school Mass is moving to a Wednesday from September. Thank you to those people who have attended our Masses this year and we look forward to seeing you (and many more people) next year.

Reading Challenge and POW Project

All children have received their POW project in preparation for their new class as well as a reading challenge for over the summer break. We look forward to seeing the successes and achievements of all of our pupils in September.



















Year 6 Leavers - Good luck!

Congratulations to Year 6 who today leave Guardian Angels to continue their educational journey at various secondary schools. This week they have made us all very proud with a spiritual leavers Mass, leavers assembly and leavers disco. Thank you to parents, families and friends for supporting the pupils and the school. A special mention to the many families, who will be leaving us after many years of commitment to the school community. The staff and governors of Guradian Angels Catholic Primary School wish you all the best for the future. God bless you all.

Summer Fayre Success

The Summer Fayre last Friday raised in excess of £1600 - all of the money is used to improve areas of the school for the pupils at Guardian Angels.

Thank You!

A heartfelt thank you to all for your support during this academic year; parents, carers, pupils, governors and staff. Once again, we have been overwhelmed with the generosity of both your time and with fund raising for the school. This has been through many events such as the Christmas and Summer Fayer, non-uniform days and many other activities. All funds raised from these events go back into the school for the children, to improve their environment and to provide additional opportunities.

'Friends' of Guardian Angels

A special thank you must go to the 'Friends' volunteers group for organising all of the amazing events over this academic year. You have been so generous with your time and we hope that you are able and willing to continue next year. We are always looking for new recruits to our volunteers group- if you are interested, please look out for the 'Friends' next meeting date.

A Note From Mrs Milligan and Mr Sprindow

2018-19 has been an extremely successful year at Guardian Angels with lots of improvements and achievements for all. This includes our RE inspection in January, excellent SATs results and most importantly happy, well rounded pupils. We are so proud of each and every pupil and look forward to continuing to build strong relationships with all parents and the local community next year.

We wish you all a restful Summer break and look forward to seeing all pupils in Years 1 -6 on Tuesday 3rd September 2019

This week we wish a very Happy Birthday to:

Erin (Rec) Isobel (Y1) Maisie and Robert (3A) Ibukunoluwa (3B) Madison (Y5)

During the Summer Break we wish a very Happy Birthday to:

Miguel, Beau, Emily and Jan (Rec) Isabelle, Annabella and Keenan (Y1) Phillip, Charlie, Lara, Archie and Casey (Y2) Mia, Harrison, Bradley, Amber-Belle and Coen (3A) Oluwatoni (3B) Kai, Jake, Miah, Sienna-Leigh, Katie and Shaye (Y4) Callum, Liam, Logan and Maria (Y5) Kalum, Gabriella, Amelia and Connor (Y6)

Many Happy Returns to you all!

SAFEGUARDING TIP OF THE WEEK

It's important not to share too much information online, especially personal stuff like photos, as you can't always control what happens to it.

E-SAFETY TIP OF THE WEEK

Ask your children how they stay safe online. Can they give you any tips on how to stay safe online?

STARS OF THE WEEK

There pupils have been 'Aiming High' this week. We look forward to congratulating:

ALL CHILDREN OF GUARDIAN ANGELS FOR ANOTHER FANTASTIC YEAR!



















ATTENDANCE FOR W/C 1-07-2019 - WELL DONE 3A and Year 6!

Group	Attendance
Reception	92.2%
Y1	95.8%
Y2	99%
3H	99.3%
3G	95.4%
Y4	96.7%
Y5	93%
Y6	99.3%
Overall total	96.3%



Christ our Lord, in this silence be with us in mind and body. Like Mary, let us turn to you with open hands and ready hearts. Amen.

God Bless and we hope you all have a lovely weekend.

Mrs H Milligan (Head Teacher)

Mr A Spindlow (Deputy Head Teacher)



















